
Faye Wright Neighborhood Association 

February 11, 2021 

 

Board Members Present:  Blake Shelide, Bryant Baird, Shawn Range, Bev Ecklund, Susan Hecox 

City of Salem:  Lt. Jason Van Meter, Salem Police; Tammy Starrs, Public Works; Treavor Phillips, 

City Council (Ward 3) 

Community:  Annie Battee, Sally Cook, Jeanette Stoudenmeyer 

 

Welcome 

• The meeting, conducted via ZOOM, was called to order at 7:00 PM. 

• Attendees introduced themselves. 

• The meeting agenda was accepted. 

• Meeting minutes from the January 14 meeting were approved. 

 

City Reports 

• Tammy Starrs, Public Works 

o Described the process for creating the 5 Year Capital Improvement Program 

▪ Public works leads the effort and tries to do public outreach 

▪ Will submit their final plan in March and conduct public hearings in April 

▪ The plan includes a total of 147 projects including 40 projects in these 

areas: water, waste water, storm water, Willow Lake, transportation, 

parks, facilities and urban development. 

 

• Lt. John Van Meter, Salem Police 

o The city is preparing the snow storm that has been forecast for the coming days. 

o The police force has completed their second round of Covid vaccinations. 

 

• Treavor Phillips, City Councilor, Ward 3 

o The city is moving to do water shutoffs for non-payment; however, they will 

provide $500 to those who cannot pay who meet certain criteria. 

o Provided a description of: 

▪ Issues related to Covid and the vaccination efforts at the Fairgrounds 

▪ The various City committees that he serves on 

 



Other Business 

• The Salem Parks Foundation will come to the March meeting to explain the process of 

applying for a grant.   

• Bev Ecklund reported that she was unable to begin her efforts to update the FWNA 

Facebook pages because she has not been able to contact the previous FWNA board 

member responsible for maintaining the site to obtain the log-in information. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:20 PM 


